
�x��TOM TEMPRANO, VICE PRESIDENT �x DR. BRIGITTE DAVILA  

IVY LEE �x  JOHN RIZZO �x THEA SELBY �x  SHANELL WILLIAMS �x BRYAN DALEY, STUDENT TRUSTEE  
DR. MARK W. ROCHA, CHANCELLOR  

 
 



Page 2 of 4 
 

help out on this board. Chair Thomas asked the committee members to briefly introduce 
themselves. 

 
6. Bond Projects Status Report 

Torrance Bynum, previous Dean of Evans, Southeast, and Airport, is the new Associate Vice 
Chancellor (AVC) of Planning, Construction and Facilities. The Program Management Team 
provided brief introductions: David Niemerow, Director of Construction; John Watkins, Director 
of Planning and Project Development; and Rob Brykalski, Bond Program Manager. 

a. Evans Center Project Update and Tour 
AVC Bynum provided an overview of the Evans Center Board approved Bond funded 
$1.4M  project. Classrooms, administration, and student services will be moving into a 
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that an estimate will be available after programming and initial schematic design is 
complete. 

vi. Committee Member Hanson inquired if the benchmarks in the design process are 
being followed: Mechanisms designed to reduce costs of professional fees; 
Mechanisms designed to reduce the cost of site preparation; Recommendations 
regarding the joint use of core facilities; Mechanisms designed to reduce cost by 
incorporating efficiencies in school site design and recommendations regarding the 
use of cost effective and efficient reusable facility plans; and designing to have 
smaller classrooms. Mr. Niemerow responded that the core values embodied in the 
program that are going to work for the users, more maintainable, and cost less 
money over the life of the facility with respect to the total cost of ownership and 
sustainability. Committee Member Hanson asked if there are any documents that 
show how they are focusing on those goals that might be helpful as they write their 
report. 

vii. Committee Member Richardson suggested moving forward and focusing on the 
task for this committee. Because the 2001
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would be to assess the existing draft report from last year that was not finalized and assess whether 
to use that as the starting point or start over and move forward. The subcommittee would work 


	SAN FRANCISCO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT
	THURSDAY, JANUARY 30, 2020

